SYNOD DISCUSSIONS UPDATE
Following the return of the cards last weekend, members of the Parish Pastoral Council and other interested parishioners met with similar groups from the other churches in our Pastoral Area on Wednesday, 24th November.

The session was led by Sister Mary and Sister Susan and focussed on the responses from parishioners, children at the primary schools and their parents, all of whom had received a card via the school.

There was a great deal of commonality in the responses from all groups although obviously, there were particular local issues also mentioned.

The first question to be considered was : Who are the marginalised in our society?  Our list included the elderly, the housebound, young people, disabled people, including those who are deaf or with autism, the lapsed, minority groups; those without transport and those without IT skills who cannot access our website or e-mail communications.  Single people and parents of young children can also feel isolated as can those who feel that they have cut themselves off from the church for some reason.  We agreed that we need to know our parish better.

The second question was: can we identify ways of reaching the marginalised?  We had a number of suggestions which we hope will be taken up by members of our parish community.  Among the ideas voiced were taking time to talk after Mass and making the church a place of meeting and community.  This might mean holding events in church to bring people in.

We also suggested taking cards and a small present to those who are isolated.  This will mean knowing who cannot get to church or who feel cut off from the church.  We will need your help in identifying such people so if you know of anyone who lives alone, who is elderly and cannot get to church, please give their details to the stewards or e-mail Ken Daly who will organise the distribution of gifts.  We also thought it would be a good idea if we took a newsletter to those people to allow them to keep in touch.  Maybe a visit or a phone call on a regular basis might help 

A third suggestion was to organise a Youth Mass with the schools to encourage parents to bring their children and make Mass a real celebration for young people.

St Alban’s Church has a weekly “drop in” session and we thought it might be a good idea to offer to help with this rather than set something up in competition.

Finally, we thought that we needed to welcome newcomers to our parish and make them feel part of our community from the greeting they receive when they arrive at church to ensuring that we know who they are and what they might need to settle into a new environment.

None of these things can happen without the involvement of the wider parish, not just a few volunteers so we are asking for your help to show that we are an outward-looking community and not afraid to meet people on the journey wherever they might be.  We should not be judgmental nor should we be afraid of hearing what other people might think even if it is different from our own views.

Thank you for your contributions.  There are two more questions to consider in the near future and we look forward to an equally helpful response.

